Since the initiative to establish a Dutch chapter of the Society of NeuroRehabilitation (DSNR) at the 4th World congress for NeuroRehabilitation in Hong Kong at February 2006, two multidisciplinary meetings were organized which were attended by representatives of 8 different disciplines. 

In both meetings, the aims of the DSNR were formulated and candidates for president (Dr. G. Kwakkel), vice president (i.e., Prof. A. Geurts), secretary (Prof. M. IJzerman) and a treasurer (Dr. H. Kruitbosch) were appointed. Recently, the DSNR-constitution is formalized by the notary in the Netherlands. In addition, funds were raised to build a website for the DSNR which provides information about the aims, scientific guidelines, research topics and announcements as well as important links to other societies in the field of neurorehabilitation. (See: http://www.neurorehab.nl ) 

In 2007 a small grant was received from the Dutch government (ZonMw) for the DSNR to subsidise a re-education programme intended to enable all Bobath teachers to implement evidence-based stroke guidelines of the Dutch Royal Society for Physiotherapists (KNGF). Currently, all Bobath teachers are eligible to join the DSNR. In addition, the concept of ‘Bobath’ was renamed and will now be referred to as ‘motor rehabilitation’. 

A one year course was subsequently started which is certified by the DSNR. Currently, there are 40 PTs enrolled and they will be certified this summer by the DSNR. Under auspices of DSNR, new courses are planned to also re-educate stroke nurses as well as occupational and speech therapists. At the end of this year, the first multidisciplinary conference of the DSNR in the Netherlands will be held. 

